KIRKBARROW RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held 5 September 2012

in The Neighbourhood Centre, Ghyllside School, Kendal






PRESENT:		Diane Horner (in the Chair), D. Wilkinson, R. Tideswell, S. Gill, 


L. Hodgson, D. Bertsson, L. Slater, P. Horner.





IN ATTENDANCE:	PCSO N. Yates, F. Harrison, Cllr. G. Cook. 





WELCOME & APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and received apologies for absence in respect of 


PCSO M. Boak, L. Richardson & M. Mason. 





KIRKBARROW’S FIRST NO COLD CALLING ZONE


Jane Tideswell, of CCC Trading Standards, gave details of the No Cold Calling Zone (NCCZ) scheme, which aimed to discourage salespersons, bogus callers and rogue traders from calling without an appointment in an area designated by signs on vehicle and foot ways. Residents in such areas had access to an advice line to refer incidences of the NCCZ being ignored and any such cold-callers could be prosecuted.





Jane said that there were 25 NCCZs in Cumbria and all schemes were evaluated after 6 months from introduction, which was well publicised and door/window stickers were also given to all households in both the designated area and its periphery.   





However, she said that new NCCZs could only be introduced in small areas of 40-60 dwellings and strict criteria, including statistical and demographic evidence of vulnerable and/or elderly residents, together with incidences of doorstep crime, had to be met by applications. It was pleasing to note that although doorstep crime had increased generally durng the last 12 months, there had been a reduction of this in NCCZ areas. 





Although approved, Jane was unsure as to the timescale for the designation of Kirkbarrow’s first NCCZ in the Buttery Well, Chapel Lane, Capper Close and Cross Lane area; however, Fiona said that she had yet to identify funding for the signage posts needed to be erected in the curtilage of SLH properties.





Jane also circulated publicity regarding both the Community Messaging Service, a scheme established by Neighbourhood Watch, the Police and Fire Service, whereby residents could register to receive information on current scams and crime leaflets;  and the Buy With Confidence Scheme, which listed traders recommended by Trading Standards after having been CRB and complaints checked.  





MINUTES OF LAST AGM


The minutes of the AGM held 7 September 2011 were agreed as a correct record.





MATTERS ARISING:	None.





REPORTS:


Chair


Diane gave the following report in respect of the year 2011/12.


“Following on from last year’s fantastic achievement of completing The Adventure, we arranged 12 weekly sports sessions on the area as well as holding a further 2 successful and well attended Fun Events in October and June, thanks to funding from both Big Lottery and Kendal Town Council.





Given the vast range of equipment and facilities on site, it’s no surprise that the development is very well used, by not only residents of Kirkbarrow and adjacent neighbourhoods but also those that travel to it from other localities, such as Oxenholme, because they say “it’s the best in the area.”  





Such good use has, however, necessitated regular inspections and ongoing minor repairs by Martin, Peter and Dave, who has also done a sterling job of litter picking the area almost daily.





Sadly, there have been a few incidences of vandalism - mostly minor e.g. graffiti on the signs, which could be removed - but unfortunately the tops have been snapped off 3 of our trees. However, as replacement of any trees lost during the first 5 years was one of our Planning Conditions, we would be wise not to re-plant until the end of this period. 





Moving on to our second recreational area. Disappointingly, our application to the first round of Sport England’s Inspired Facilities funding programme in respect of extending the mini-MUGA at Brockbeck was unsuccessful; however, Sport England had said that ours was a very strong application and they had encouraged us to re-submit just one section to the second round, making a stronger case in respect of Sustainability. 





Frustratingly, this re-submission was lost by Sport England - although they claim they didn’t receive it - and has now been forwarded again and followed up with several ’phone calls. However, it won’t now be re-considered until the 3rd round, and so we may not learn the outcome until December.    





In the meantime, some of our young people gave a presentation to our meeting in May asking for KRA’s help in getting the play equipment at Spider Park re-painted; 2 new pieces of equipment; and some of their concerns addressed.





Subsequently, a very productive site meeting was held with SLDC’s Parks & Leisure Clients’ Officer, who agreed to arrange re-painting and remedial works, together with installation of the new play equipment after it had been purchased by the young people in conjunction with Young Cumbria and KRA.        





Still with our top priority of providing Youth Facilities and Activities in mind, we submitted a successful funding application to the Kendal Local Area Partnership for a Sports & Games Event, which will be held on Saturday 27 October 2012 on Ghyllside School’s playing field, when staff of both Westmorland FA and Young Cumbria will provide a varied programme of sports and games and a Bouncy Castle, Cycle Marking and Bar-B-Q will also feature.





We again accepted Kendal Lions’ offer to help with their Christmas Collection on the estate and 12 KRA volunteers accompanied Santa’s Float on a cold but fine December night when £150 was raised for our funds. 





It had been hoped that the past year would have seen another of our priorities - road safety - being met, following the County Council’s agreement to install a 20mph Zone and traffic calming. However, whilst some of our roads have now been resurfaced in readiness, technical problems have delayed the remainder of the scheme. 





Again with residents’ safety in mind, it has been pleasing to see our efforts towards No Cold Calling Zones being introduced on the estate come to fruition and we have already heard from Jane Tideswell about the area of our first such Zone.





We have also worked towards improving the environment of our area by holding 2 litter picking sessions during the year and also arranging for the SLDC Street Cleaning Team to tidy up the footpath between Echo Barn Hill and Vicars Fields. Securing additional grit and litter bins for the estate has proved far more challenging; however, we will continue our pursuit of these vital facilities.





Nevertheless, quite significant improvements will be made in the next few months when our Community Planting Scheme is undertaken, which will see a variety of trees, shrubs, bulbs and wildflowers being planted in 10 of our grassed areas, thanks to funding from Kendal Town Council and South Lakes Housing.   





And we were quick to act in safeguarding the long-standing footpath, between Kirkbarrow and Milnthorpe Road via the Cock & Dolphin, from future closure by collecting 28 Evidence Forms from 24 different properties in support of our application for the footpath to be registered as a Public Right of Way.





Therefore, another successful and productive year for KRA, thanks to the commitment and teamwork of Committee Members and Representatives, namely:  





our Local Councillors - Geoff, Julie, Brendan and Lisa;


Martin & Nicky, our PCSOs;


Fiona, Lynne, John and Vince, from South Lakes Housing; 


Mark & Kevin, of Ghyllside School; and


Lyn, Emma & Caroline from Young Cumbria.





And so the 9th year of KRA begins, when perhaps our main priority should be to strengthen our Committee by attracting new members, thereby sharing the ever-increasing workload.”





Treasurer


There were no questions to the Annual Accounts 2011/12, which had been circulated previously and adopted at the General Meeting held 23 May 2012.





Community Police


Nicky gave the following Local Policing Annual Report that had been prepared by Martin.





“From available figures to July 2012 the area of Kendal West has seen an overall recorded crime rate reduction of 6% from 2011.





ASB reports are down 14%





Criminal damage reports down 25%





But rises in Burglary up 14%





Drugs related offences up 57%





And shoplifting up 11%.





On the estate, youth ASB has been reflected in overall figures with fewer reported incidents.


Brockbeck area still having sporadic problems, with youths drinking and making undue noise.


There have been issues on Vicars field, which SLH are aware of.





Mini motorcycles have been a recurring problem for some time but headway has been made in reducing the problem with individuals caught using them inappropriately being dealt with.





Bicycle thefts also continue to be a town wide problem, but with this also, several persons have been identified and charged with offences.





Drug abuse also continues to be a problem and over the year warrants have been carried out at various addresses around Kendal with positive results.





Cycle marking event to take place at the October fun event.





As always, information regarding any policing problem is welcomed and encouraged as it helps us to help you.”





In answer to a question from the meeting, Nicky confirmed that there had been an increase in incidences of fly-tipping following the introduction of the £30 collection charges. She advised residents to inform PCSOs if furniture etc was dumped as they would request that the Fire Service attend and soak it with water in order to prevent fires.





Young Cumbria	


Lyn had reported that the Winter Kick-Off programme would hopefully start after October half-term in the Leisure Centre, with tmes to be advised.


	


CCC Community Engagement - No report submitted.





South Lakes Housing


Fiona thanked everyone for the warm welcome she had received when asuming responsibility for the area from Lynne and said that she had appreciated the insight gained from the estate walkabout with Diane and Dave.





Fiona confirmed that funding had been secured to provide a replacement high backed seat at the junction of Anchorite Road & Fields and the existing rainbow seat would be relocated to the Brockbeck play area. She would also be seeking funding for a Kirkbarrow Community Event.





Fiona reported that since becoming a Housing Association, SLH were also able to consider large scale funding applications and she was therefore preparing a bid for major funding in respect of environmental improvements to Anchorite Place.





Changes to Welfare Reform and the introduction of a Bedroom Tax had resulted in significant additional work, Fiona said and she would report in more detail on these at a future meeting. 





Ghyllside School


The Chair reported that the school had converted at an Academy Trust with effect from 1 September 2012 and work to incorporate the waste ground to the south west of the site into the playing field was almost complete. 





Councillors


Geoff reported that Lisa Oswick had been elected to the vacant Town Council seat following the sad death of Brendan Jameson in March.





With regard to the 20mph Zone and traffic calming, Geoff understood that none of the approved contractors were interested in undertaking the works at present. Following discussion, it was agreed that both the Chair and PCSO Nicky Yates would pursue this matter with the CCC Highways Engineers.


Geoff reported that the No 46 ’bus service was now wholly the responsibility of Stagecoach, who were operating it on a commercial basis without subsidy from CCC.





Dave enquired as to progress with regard to KRA’s request for an additional 4 Grit Bins and the Chair responded that our request had been modified as per previous discussions and would be consdered by CCC in the ensuing 2-3 months.





ELECTION OF OFFICERS


The following Officers were proposed, seconded and subsequently elected unopposed:


Chair			-	Diane Horner 


Vice-Chair		-	Dave Wilkinson


Treasurer			-	Martin Mason


Secretary			-	In the absence of any other nominations, it 


was agreed that Diane Horner would


continue the dual role of Chair/Secretary.


Minutes Secretary	-	Vacant.





ELECTION OF COMMITTEE


It was agreed that Linda Slater, Liz Hodgson, Peter Horner, David Bertsson, Simon Gill, Rose Tideswell, Katie Metcalfe and Lisa Wickstead, together with the above Officers, would form the Committee 2012/13. 





QUESTION & ANSWER SESSION -	There were no further questions raised.





DATES OF MEETINGS 2012/13


Subject to confirmation of the Neighbourhood Centre’s availability, the next Committee Meeting would be held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 17 October 2012, with the dates of subsequent meetings being notified as soon as possible. 





ANY OTHER BUSINESS


Young Cumbria - AGM - 13/09/12


There were no volunteers forthcoming to attend the above event. 





SLH - Review of Equality & Human Rights Policy - 20/09/12


Rose Tideswell agreed to represent the Association at the above event.





SLH - CVS Funding Fair - Barrow - 21/11/12


There were no volunteers forthcoming to attend the above event. 





Power Up Your Community


The Chair gave details of the above SLDC scheme, whereby residents registered their interest, with no obligation, in the bulk-buying of energy at a hopefully reduced cost.


 


Footpath: Kirkbarrow - Milnthorpe Road via Cock & Dolphin


The Chair reported the Planning Authority’s response to KRA’s letter raising concern and disappointment that steps had been included in the above new footpath, in that it does not have the power to re-open the matter and achieve a different configuration for the footpath route. However, the Planning Officer had asked whether any of the Evidence Statements submitted with KRA’s application for a Public Right of Way had stated its previous use by wheel/push chair users. Martin & Dave, who had collected the Statements, could not recall any such examples; however, Linda considered that her mother may have stated wheelchair use.   





CRB Applications


The Chair reminded relevant members to complete their CRB application forms and forward them to her, along with the evidentiary documents required, for verification. 





The meeting closed at 9 pm
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